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November Newsletter

Welcome to BHBSLSC Season 36!

Over the off-season, we managed to update the Constitution, renew the Café licence, meet our
financial reporting requirements, bring our website on-line and adjust the leadership group. The new
team leaders: Sports (Cameron), Operations (Sarah) and Education (Abigail) are off and running with
their preparations for the summer. On an exciting note: Nippers kicked off last month with a
massive increase in population; we had 12 Bronze/SRC candidates start training this weekend; and
we will be hosting an SLST Carnival in January (Abbey) alongside our regular events.

Board
At our board meeting on 18 November the following issues were treated:
e Procedural (Paul).
e SLST AGM debrief (Paul).
¢ Recommendations for ATV training and Supervision (Gavin).
e Future Clubhouse update (Graeme).
e Carnival co-ordination (Abbey).
e Risk Management and Resourcing for the Nipper expansion (Cameron).
e Storage options (Graeme).
e Training delegations (Sarah on behalf of Abigail).
¢ Financial status (Paul).
¢ Infrastructure proposals from Sweetness (Paul).
¢ Financial support for member training opportunities (Graeme).

e Access to grants over the next 24 months (Paul).

With respect the new clubhouse, Graeme and Paul met with the WARWYN GM again during the
month to discuss the ownership model and progression of more detailed design. The proposal is that
we retain ownership after the transition and again supplement our income through ‘licensing’ a
café/restaurant. We will however need some form of enduring partnership due to amenities such as
public toilets being integrated. We are further engaging the architect to progress three dimensional
plans to aid broader infrastructure planning. Graeme will hold another briefing once they are
available.

Should any club member wish to gain a more detailed update on any Board item please contact the
relevant person listed.
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Website

Thanks to the efforts of Felix we now have a website boatharbourbeachslsc.asn.au. You will find some
content yet to be added by the responsible persons however nothing is ever 100% ready. You will
notice the monthly calendar of events at the base of the home page.

Membership (page)
Here you can readily access Registration process information and links.
Juniors (page)
Everything you need to know as a parent. Training times:
e Senior/Ski Tuesdays 5:30PM
e Under 10s/Senior Thursdays 5:30PM
e Senior/Ski Saturdays 8:00AM
e Nippers Saturdays 10:00AM
Patrol (sub-pages)

Proficiencies are set for | and 8 December with some catch-up options. The Patrol roster is
now available which has also been transmitted via Surfguard.

Please be tolerant should we run into any teething issues.

Working Bee

Need to start off with a good clean up. 7 December 12-2 PM - if you can make it — bring gloves.
Gavin is the conductor for the event.

| hope you all have a great season in and on the water!

Yours sincerely,
Paul

President BHBSLSC.
0427268045

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart.”

~Elizabeth Andrew
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